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Regarding: County Responses to FY2020-2021 Grand Jury Report Entitled: Securing Health Safety in 
County Buildings 

Dear Judge Stashyn: 

This letter is in response to the report of the Civil Grand Jury 2020-2021 "Securing Health Safety in County 
Buildings" submitted to me on April 21, 2021. The General Services Department appreciates the opportunity to 
respond to your findings and recommendations. 

First Finding and Recommendations 

Finding 1 -Addressing COVID-19 and future public health safety threats in county buildings will require 
additional investment in strategies that mitigate and prevent future infections. 

Response to Finding 1 -The General Services Department agrees with this finding. 

Recommendation 1 a - Solano County lobby state and federal governments for funding to research, identify, 
and implement proactive health safety strategies in county buildings. 

Recommendation 1 b - Solano County Departments network to research, identify, and recommend strategies 
that promote, improve, and enhance public health safety in county buildings. 

Response to Recommendation 1a - General Services agrees with this recommendation. Although 
the General Services Department does not have direct oversite over lobbying for Solano County, 
General Services Department will continue to look for opportunities. 

Response to Recommendation 1 b -General Services agrees with this recommendation. Although the 
General Services Department does not have direct oversite over lobbying for Solano County, General 
Services Department will continue to look for opportunities 

Second Finding and Recommendation 

Finding 2 - HDQ Neutral is a spray and air-dry surface sanitizer that can be harmful to public health if applied 
and not allowed to dry completely before coming into contact with humans. 

Response to Finding 2 -The General Services Department agrees with this finding 

Recommendation 2 - Train all county employees who prepare and spray HDQ Neutral on its proper dilution, 
use, and required drying time before allowing public contact with any treated surfaces. 




